
PRINCIPALôS REPORT  
Education Week Open Night 

Donôt forget as part of Education Week we 

will conduct our Open Night on Tuesday 

22nd May from 6 to 8pm. 

We will commence with our usual fundraiser 

family BBQ at 6pm in the Upper Courtyard  

followed by some performances by our     

Aerobics Teams and School Choir and then 

participate in some exciting activities 

throughout our school classrooms. The staff 

hope to see as many parents and students 

turn up to our exciting evening but remem-

ber to rug up for the outside BBQ.  

NAPLAN 

Congratulations to all our Year 3 and 5   

students who sat their NAPLAN tests 

throughout this week. We know that the   

children did their best and conducted    

themselves extremely well during the testing   

sessions. 

Make up sessions were held this morning 

for those students who were absent during 

some of the testing and these sessions have 

now been finalised as all tests are being 

collected on Monday. 

We will let you know when the school       

receives the results of the testing. 

A HUGE thanks to all the staff who          

supported our students throughout this   

process. 

Reinventing Trams and Finding Boats 

Some of you may have watched the news 

on Sunday evening to see that VicTrack is 

opening an expression of interest process 

for schools and the community to acquire 

one of Victoriaôs retired trams. 

I am very interested in acquiring one of 

these trams for Frankston Primary 

Schoolé.imagine how it would complement 

our Old School House!!!!  

The Expression Of Interest is open until  

Friday 6th July and I will discuss this with 

staff and School Council to support a sub-

mission.  Thanks to a few parents who  

  Friday 18th May 2018 

Donôt cope alone!    

CALL PARENTLINE  24 HOURS  - 13 22 89 
 

MONTH OF MAY 
 
 

Tuesday 22nd May 
Education Week Open Night 

6-8pm 
 

Tuesday 29th May 
ICAS Science Competition 
5/6 ôTinker Incursionõ 

 
 

MONTH OF JUNE 
Friday 8th June 

Curriculum Report Writing Day 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

 
Monday 11th June 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY-Queens Birthday 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

 
Tuesday 12th til Friday 15th June 

5/6 Camp RUMBUG 

 
 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM 2 
Friday 29th June 

Early Dismissal Time 2:30pm 
 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
ON REDUCING ABSENCES  

òEVERY DAY COUNTS 
AT SCHOOLó  

MON 11TH JUNE           óPUBLIC HOLIDAYô        MON 11TH JUNE              
Donôt forget that this is the Queenôs Birthday Public Holiday and school is closed for 
everyone on this day. Please mark this on your calendar so you do not forget. 

Newsletter 
     Friends Learning Together 

phoned and emailed me this week to tell me 

about it.  

I am also very busy trying to acquire an old 

wooden boat hull to develop another sandpit 

area for our playground. The RSL are on the 

lookout for me along with anyone else I have 

shared this thought with so if you are in the 

know of a boat needing a good home, please 

let me know. 

Parking 

Just letting you know that the Frankston City 

Council Parking Inspectors were out this 

week fining people for incorrect parking. 

This included cars parking over nature strips, 

double parking and parking in the bus zones. 

Please ensure you are doing the right thing 

during drop offs and pick ups to avoid any 

unwanted fines.  

Also a friendly reminder that parents are NOT 

permitted to park in the staff carpark. The 

security cameras indicate that parents are still 

disregarding our requests not to park there. 

This is a safety issue for our students so   

anyone caught parking inside the staff      

carpark will receive a notice. 

Student Absence 

As new regulations are now in place  that 

require schools to contact families if students 

are away without explanation, we are urging 

all parents to ensure that you notify the school 

when your child is going to be away. You are 

able to send a note to school prior to your 

childôs planned absence OR phone the school 

and leave a message for unplanned absenc-

es. This is particularly comforting for parents if 

their children walk or ride to school on their 

own to further ensure their safety.  

Please assist our office staff and teachers by 

phoning in on the morning of your childôs ab-

sence to avoid unnecessary phone calls to 

you at home or at work. 

 

I hope everyone enjoys a nice and relaxing 

weekend with their family and friends. 

Jo Booth (Acting Principal) 

FRI 8TH JUNE             óCURRICULUM DAYô             FRI 8TH JUNE             
Donôt forget that this is our Mid Year Report Writing Day and students do not attend 
school on this day. Please mark this on your calendar so you donôt forget. 

 
 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY                                              
TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS  

CELEBRATING THEIR BIRTHDAY   

 

THIS WEEK 

Benjamin  

Jonas  

Kamila  

Kyan  

Bilal  

Alannah  

Clara  

              May the year ahead be a great one! 

ÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎ 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
CLASS AWARDS - LAST WEEK & THIS WEEK 

PREP C      Dilraj  
PREP L       Layla  
GR 1/2G      Charlie  
GR 1/2M     Wei Lin  
GR 1/2C      Joseph  
GR 1/2R      Isabell  
GR 3/4W     Ava  
GR 3/4V      Belinta  
GR 3/4R      Harshu  
GR 5/6M     Emily  
GR 5/6S      Marcus  
GR 5/6V      Imogen  

SPECIALIST AWARDS 
PHYS ED with Mr Leigh Stewart 

Justin  5/6G 
VISUAL ARTS with Mrs Janelle Doyle 

Jad  1/2G 
PERFORMING ARTS with Mrs Sally Grage-Moore  

 Tane 5/6M 
CULTURAL STUDIES with Mrs Sally Grage-Moore 

Charlie 5/6V 

SMOOTHIE CLUB AWARDS 

 
     

                                     
The following children were commended for excellent  
behaviour and attitude OR for achieving personal goals 
set for them. These students joined in celebrations at 
Frankston Primary Schoolôs Smoothie Club as part of the  
óYOU CAN DO ITô  program.         
      

            Commendable Behaviour Awards                             
 Savannah   Cullen  
 Mahli    Jack  
 Tyson    Cooper  
 Jayla    Daniel  
 Henry    Sarah  
 Emily    Carlos                
               Personal Goal Awards 
                                  Rydah  

Congratulations kids keep up the great effort! 

NEXT WEEKõS CANTEEN TREATS  

 
WEDNESDAY Chicken Noodle Soup      $2:50 
                             with Garlic Bread  
                     THURSDAY  Dim Sims   $2:00  
Special thanks to all our parents who continue to help 
out in our canteenéé..é.You are amazing! 

  FRANKSTON PRIMARY SCHOOLõS  
óENGAGEMENT PROGRAMï ZENTANGLE FUNô 

CULTURAL STUDIES- ôPEACE FLAGS DISPLAYõ 
All Grade 3 and 4 students have been part of a special Cultural  
Studies activity in partnership with The Great Stupa of Universal 
Compassion in Bendigo. The students have designed and created 
their own Peace Flags and 20 of the students will have their flags 
displayed at the óIllumin8    Festival of Light and Peaceô on Saturday 
19th May, as part of the Peace Flags in the Wind Project. The rest of 
the Peace Flags will be put on display here at school, so you will be 
able to see some of the messages of peace that have been made.  
Below are some samples of the flags designed by Lia Velissaris, 
Daniel Brenchley, Niamh Rapana and Hayley Absalom.  

Sally Grage-Moore, Cultural Studies 

     
 
 

 
 
 

As part of our Engagement Program ôSmiley Hourõ this week our students had lots of fun 
relaxing to ômindfulnessõ music as they engaged in Zentangle Art Drawing. This activity 
highlighted the things we can do to keep us in the ôGreen Zoneõ of calm, positive and      
relaxed emotions. 
The children enjoyed framing their artworks afterwards and were able to take them home 
to hang proudly at home and share them with their families.         What a great job kids! 


